
The FY2017 Budget for Brooks County has 

been adopted and approved by the Board of 

Commissioners.  The budget was officially 

adopted at the Countyõs special called meet-

ing on June 30, 2016.  The Board later 

amended the budget at a Special Called 

Meeting on July 27th to reflect the adjusted 

budgeted revenues once the final tax digest 

was made available to the Board by Tax 

Commissioner Jerri Dukes.  The Board met 

again on August 24th to receive final public 

comments and suggestions from citizens before 

adopting and setting the Brooks County 

millage rates for 2016.  The Board adopted 

the following millage: 

Unincorporated  13.534 

Incorporated  15.109 

Development Authority 0.393 

Briggs Fire District  0.000 

Brooks School Board 15.070 

This yearõs budget did require an increase in 

County millage for General M&O, as increas-

es in employee health insurance once again 

went up (additional $170,000 in premiums).  

The Road Department is also receiving new 

equipment, as the Board agreed on leasing 

three new pieces of equipment, two CAT mo-

tor graders and a excavator both leased 

starting this year will help the department 

replace several aging pieces of equipment.  

The County also recently purchased a used 

2010 CAT grader as well, which will give the 

department a grader roster that is 50% 2010 

or newer.  Not only will the new equipment be 

able to perform tasks quicker, but technology 

advances will help ensure a better grade is 

provided.  Citizens with questions regarding 

the budget may contact the County Adminis-

trator, Justin DeVane at 229-263-5561. 

FY2017 Budget and Millage Rates Approved 

Brooks County Board of Commissioners 

BROOKS COUNTY 

Be Involved  

Brooks County 

§ 6th Annual Brooks County 

Skillet Festival October 15 

§ Beautify Brooks Clean-up 

Day September 10 

§ Commission Meetings are 

5p.m. on the first Monday of 

every month (excluding 

holidays) 

§ Poll-workers needed, inter-

ested parties should contact 

the Elections office. 
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County Signs New Agreement for Solid Waste Curbside Pickup 

Justin DeVaneñAdministratorñ(229) 263-5561 
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The Brooks County Board of Commission voted at the Regularly 

Scheduled Meeting on July 11th, 2016 to award the residential 

curbside trash collection contract to Advanced Disposal with a bid 

of $10.22 per can a month.  The Commission received bids from 

Advanced Disposal, Deep South, and Thomasville, the previous pro-

vider.  Thomasville has been the provider for Brooks County for 10 

years, but the opportunity to provide a savings to the citizens of 

Brooks County was too good to pass up and the consideration for 

Advanced Disposal was made.  This award should give the Board a 

large enough discount to consider a reduction on the solid waste 

fees for the FY2017 tax bill that property owners will receive next 

year.  County Administrator Justin DeVane believes that the pro-

posed savings, based on preliminary estimates, should be between 

$20-30 dollars off the solid waste bill.  A breakdown of the bids 

are provided below.  A copy of the agreement will be available 

on the Brooks County website for citizens interested in reviewing the 

agreement.  Advanced Disposal was awarded a one-year agree-

ment with optional automatic renews until September of 2020.  In 

addition to serving Brooks County, Advanced Disposal also current-

ly serves the Cities of Quitman and Morven, and will most likely 

have trucks in Brooks County five days a week, which should also 

help with weather delays and any mechanical breakdowns Ad-

vanced Disposal may experience during normal operations. 

 

The Brooks County Board of Commissionerõs recently adopted a policy regarding citizens or organizations 
who desire to adopt a road section for litter clean-up.  Passed at the July Regular Meeting, the Board 
accepted a proposal from County Administrator Justin DeVane, with the support of the Quitman Garden 
Club to authorize the program.  Interested parties can request a section of any County Road by complet-
ing an application with the County Administration Office, if approved, the County will provide safety vests 
and trash bags for use on the dates chosen.  Groups will be asked to submit their request to the Board for 
approval, and will have to submit status reports during their appointment.  In conjunction with this new poli-
cy, the Quitman Garden Club is sponsoring an event September 10th called òBeautify Brooksó to encour-

age all citizens of Brooks County to pickup litter along Brooks County roads.   

County Begins Adopt-A-Road Program 

 Glenn WalkerñRoad Superintendent (229) 263-8817 


